Yonkers Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

February 10, 2011

Meeting Facilitator: Yoav Spiegel

Present:

Candice Kane, FSSY
Carmen Vasquez-Brown, St. Johns Hospital

A. Koffi, YWCA
E. Waldman, Greyston

K. McGill, YMCA
Rachel Wasserman, Greyston

R. Pennington, Westhab
R. Zopf, Sharing Community

Y. Spiegel, PD&D


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements

III. FY10 Continuum of Care renewal awards announced

See handout. SHP awards are identical to previous years. S+C awards are set by 2011 FMRs, which are about 4% below 2010 values.

Grant numbers for projects that already have an e-snaps grant number are the same as FY10, except that the last digit is one higher (i.e. 2 becomes a 3). Grant numbers for first time renewals (Homestead 02, and the two SRO S+C projects) have not yet been announced.

As in previous years, renewal contracts have not yet been sent out by HUD. Do not expect to be reimbursed until July or later. Do continue to submit monthly vouchers to MHA.

IV. Mandatory Fair Housing training meeting 11:30 am on Feb. 15 at the Riverfront library

V. Fund Draw down update

See handout.

FY09 contracts are all on schedule except:

Sharing Community S+C is 9 months behind schedule; Vouchers submitted to MHA, and Patty promises to draw down May through December starting today.

MVNHC Medical Outreach is 2 months behind schedule.

FY08 contracts are all fully drawn down!

Earlier contracts:

FSSY Homestead 02 six months behind schedule - vouchers have been submitted to MHA but the grant is on hold because Lisa Lockley has requested that the APR be resubmitted through e-snaps with a new operating period. This is causing technical difficulties. Pat Harper is working with HUD on this.

YMCA SHP SRO has ended and will have almost $170,000 unused.

YMCA S+C for Vets is 15 months behind schedule. Vouchers are late. YMCA must voucher or lose funding. Occupancy has been increased.

HOPE Center S+C has added a third client moving in next month to catch up, since draws are 16 months behind.

Westhab S+C SRO has been empty since early 2010, and is 30 months behind schudule. Opposite problem exists for YMCA S+C SRO which has run out of funding 9 months early because of high occupancy.

VI. APR update

See handout.

All Yonkers CoC APRs have been submitted to HUD.See above for problem with Homestead 02 APR.

YMCA S+C SRO – Due 2/28/11. HMIS generated APR is under revisions.

VII. Citizenship/ Immigration status and CoC-funded projects

PRWORA (Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act) requires those who receive “federal public benefits” to be citizens or qualified aliens.

State and local governments that directly administer S+C and (Permanent Housing) SHP therefore must comply with verification requirements (TH SHP is exempt). 

However, non-profits administering S+C and SHP are exempt (do not have to request identification before providing housing).

Note: This may change with implementation of HEARTH Act.

Next meeting: March 10, 2011



